
 

            
              

          
              

              

               
              

             
              

             
           

       

              
  

                
            

        
              

        

 
   

  
   

______________________________ 

Dear Families, 

The Oregon Department of Education (ODE) released the Ready Schools, Safe Learners Resiliency 
Framework for the 2021-22 school year. Part of the Resiliency Framework includes the need for 
consideration of Individualized COVID-19 Recovery Services. The purpose of this letter is to inform families 
about options for discussing Individualized COVID-19 Recovery Services with the IEP team. Please note that 
Recovery Services are currently planned to last through the end of the 2022-23 school year. 

For the vast majority of students, the general education instruction and special education services that the 
school provides will be sufficient to meet learning expectations. A small number of students experiencing 
disabilities may need more support. If your child attended school regularly, either on-line (Comprehensive 
Distance Learning – CDL) or in-person, and progress was significantly less than expected under the 
circumstances, Recovery Services may be something the Sweet Home School District can provide. In 
general, Recovery Services may amount to some additional specifically designed instruction and/or 
amending the accommodations, but individual services will vary. 

Please review the options below. If you have additional questions, please contact your child’s special 
education case manager. 

1) If you would like to wait until your child’s next regularly scheduled IEP meeting to discuss the 
possibility of additional Recovery Services, no action is needed on your part. Recovery 
Services will be covered at the next IEP meeting. 

2) If you would like to schedule an earlier IEP meeting, please contact the Student Services 
Scheduling Secretary, Heather Shipp, at 541-367-7119 or email at 
heather.shipp@sweethome.k12.or.us. 

Regards, 

Thad Holub 
Director of Student Services 
Title IX Coordinator 
Sweet Home School District 
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